
 
  
 
 
 
October 16, 2006 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Joe Spinelli 
Restaurant Consultants Inc. 
P.O.Box 141 
College Park, Maryland 20741 
  
  
 
 
Joe, it’s a pleasure for me to recommend you and the Restaurant Consultants team. 
  
I don’t know what’s more impressive – the fact that you’ve helped my firm for over twenty years or the fact that 
together we’ve completed over one hundred building projects in the DC metro area.  You’re responsible for 
many of our most successful projects being completed and occupied on time, which is no small feat in the DC 
environment. 
  
You’ve helped us and our clients negotiate the serpentine path of approvals needed for the zoning processes, 
architectural review boards, demolition and building permits, as well as provide valuable equipment consulting 
services to save our clients time and money. 
  
Because we rely on you for your attention to detail and knowledge of local jurisdiction requirements and 
procedures we’ll continue to call on you and your team for guidance and assistance in these matters. 
  
Sincerely, 

  
  
Alan Sparber AIA 

Alan Sparber AIA Architect  10712 Brewer House Rd,  N.Bethesda,  MD  20852  240.461.5017 fx 240.465.2296     adm@asaarchitect.com        


